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PAGE TURNERS
The Lower Level Page Turners had two teams in the Spring Competition that they hosted in the Letchworth Auditorium on March 4, 2025.  
Letchworth Red (grades 5 & 6)  tied with Attica with 24 points each, while Letchworth White (grades 3 & 4) came in third place with 18.  
Since this was the second competition of the school year, the scores from the Fall Competition were added to this one, making Letchworth 
Red the West Divisional Champions with 46 total points and Letchworth White the runners up with 41 points!  Alexander 1 & 2, Attica, 
and Warsaw also competed.  Great job to our LCS Readers!

Front Row: Emma Bergmann, Autumn Cole, Emily Hageman, Anthony Tisdale, Landon Speed, Fernando Avalos-Perez, Harper Westermeier, 
and Harper Lathigee
Back Row: Evelynn Grover, Emily Hemming, Josephine Bergmann, Naomi Bellamy, Callen Bonn, Charlie Reed, Lennox Roberts, Landon 
Weber, Makena Gross, Violet McCready, and Annelise Grasso

ATTENTION ALL LETCHWORTH
KINDERGARTEN STUDENTS ELIGIBLE FOR 
THE 2025-2026 SCHOOL YEAR
All district children turning 5 on or before December 1, 2025 are el-
igible. Parents, please register your child on the Letchworth Central 
School District website. Please call 585-493-2581 if you have any 
questions. Screening for all children who are new to the district and 
who are not currently enrolled in our Universal Pre-Kindergarten 
program will occur in April. We will contact you when dates for 
screening are set.

ATTENTION ALL LETCHWORTH
UNIVERSAL PRE-KINDERGARTEN STUDENTS 
ELIGIBLE FOR THE 2025-2026 SCHOOL YEAR
All district children turning 4 on or before December 1, 2025 are eli-
gible. Parents, please register your child on the Letchworth Central 
School District website as soon as possible.  Please call 585-493-2581 
if you have any questions.(there is no tuition cost to parents)

APRIL/MAY/JUNE CALENDAR
April:
8-10 3-8 ELA Testing
14-17 Spring Break
18 Good Friday - Closed

May
6-7 Gr 5-8 Math Testing
13-14 Gr 3-4 Math Testing
13 Gr 5&8 Science Testing
26 Memorial Day - Closed

June
10&11 Regents Days
17-27  Regents Days
19 Juneteenth - Closed
20 GRADUATION
27 Last Day of Classes

18 Good Friday - Closed

13 Gr 5&8 Science Testing
26 Memorial Day - Closed
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SUPERINTENDENT’S 
MESSAGE
Innovation and Excellence: 
Celebrating Students’ 
Creativity and Contributions
   As the Superintendent of this amazing school 
district, I am constantly in awe of the boundless 
creativity and passion that our students display every day. The ef-
forts they put into their academic endeavors are matched only by 
their contributions to our community, both inside and outside the 
classroom. It’s truly an honor to watch them grow, innovate, and 
inspire others.
One of the most exciting aspects of our district is the Innovation 
Center, where students engage in hands-on learning, collaborate 
on creative projects, and push the boundaries of what they can 
achieve. Whether it’s welding, designing a creative product on 
the CNC router, or creating digital art, our students are showing 
the world just how capable they are. The Innovation Center has 
become a hub for exploration, experimentation, and the cultiva-
tion of new ideas, all driven by the passion and talent of our young 
learners. I could not be more proud of their hard work and ingenu-
ity.
   But our students don’t just shine in the classroom. They are out 
there, making a difference in the community in ways both big and 
small. From volunteering at local events to helping out their peers 

at school, they are always eager to lend a hand. Their selfless-
ness and dedication embody the spirit of our district, and it is 
something that we, as a community, can all be proud of.
In addition to the inspiring projects happening in the Innova-
tion Center, I am thrilled to share that our students have been 
hard at work preparing for our upcoming school musical, The 
Little Mermaid. This production promises to be a breathtaking 
performance, showcasing the incredible talent of our students 
in acting, singing, and dancing. From the creative set designs 
to the mesmerizing choreography, this musical is a testament 
to the dedication, teamwork, and passion that our students put 
into everything they do. I encourage all of you to attend and 
support our students as they bring this timeless story to life on 
stage. It is sure to be an unforgettable experience!
   None of this is possible without skillful and dedicated staff.  
Whether it is a teacher, counselor, teacher aide, bus driver or 
maintenance worker, you can count on an individual who is 
supporting your child.  If you see an employee of the school be 
sure to thank them for their efforts.
I am incredibly proud to be part of a district that fosters such 
creativity, collaboration, and kindness. Our students continue to 
inspire me every day, and I look forward to seeing the incred-
ible things they will achieve in the future. Keep up the great 
work, and I can’t wait to see you all at the musical at the end 
of March!
WE BUILD LEGENDS and Together…We are Letchworth!
Todd Campbell, Superintendent

CONGRATULATIONS TO TRISTEN SCHWERTFEGER
on winning the Class B3 Indoor Track & Field Pole Vault Championship. 
Tristen is our first ever sectional winner for Indoor Track & Field.



SKI & SNOWBOARD CLUB
The LCS Ski & Snowboard Club took advantage of our great winter season and enjoyed 4 Sundays in January on the slopes of Swain. 
More than 30 students from grades 3-12 braved the chilly wind and snow. Many took advantage of the free lessons offered to the group 
to improve their skills, and everyone had fun! Join us next year! Look for sign ups in October and get out and enjoy winter!
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LEADERSHIP IN ACTION
The Leadership in Action hosted the third annual Spirit Bowl back 
in January at the Letchworth Pines. Teams of 4 competed for 
the highest scorer and the most spirited.  One teacher partici-
pated on each team with the other students. The highest scoring 
team consisted of Mr. Minton, Caden Sumeriski, Maddox Kelly, 
and Ryan Ballinger. The team that won most spirited had Mrs. 
Mistretta, Haley Nelligan, Carly Jines, Felicity Wantuch as they 
dressed up as fairies.

LEAP – BE SAFE! BE RESPECTFUL! BE 
RESPONSIBLE! BE A SCHOLAR!
Our elementary students reviewed and practiced those positive 
expectations across all school settings during the last couple of 
months. Students have been working hard to get “caught” doing 
the right thing and earning red tickets. A schoolwide goal of earn-
ing 3,000 tickets by mid-February was set and achieved! Because 
of this students and staff enjoyed a Winter Olympics Party com-
plete with team games and hot cocoa! Students are now working 
towards earning a Hawaiian Party event in April!

MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS
   Mrs. Sara Lawton has been growing 
vegetables all year in her science class-
es with the help of 3 grow towers.  She 
wrote a grant to purchase these towers 
so her science classes would get some 
hands-on experience.  We hope that 
next year when the growing cycle begins 
again, we will be able to have a tower 
in the Library, the hallway, and her class-
room. The students have been snacking 
on lettuce, cucumbers, and tomatoes.  
   We also purchased some raised beds 
so the students could start a garden in the 
spring when the weather fi nally breaks. 
Last summer, we were able to harvest a 
few vegetables while students were here 
for summer school.  We hope to do the 
same again this summer. We would like to 
thank Greenwood Eco-Logics owned by 
Jason and Jennifer Smith for the donation of the topsoil. 

HELPFUL PHONE NUMBERS
Athletic Director  (585) 493-3511
Attendance Offi ce  (585) 493-3510
Cafeteria Offi ce  (585) 493-5755
CSE Offi ce  (585) 493-3512
District Offi ce  (585) 493-5450
Elementary Offi ce  (585) 493-2581
Guidance Offi ce (MS/HS)  (585) 493-3530
Health Offi ce  (585) 493-3520
High School Offi ce  (585) 493-2571
Middle School Offi ce  (585) 493-2592
Transportation Department  (585) 493-2828



Welcome to Barb Hanna, Letchworth Bus Dispatcher. 
Barb brings a wealth of experience, a passion for the 
Letchworth community, and a unique perspective to her 
new position. 
After retiring from Verizon, where she spent 30 years 
working, Barb found herself feeling a bit bored and look-
ing for a new challenge. Her husband, Jack, who retired 
from NFTA Metro as a 19-A instructor, encouraged her 
to get her CDL and try driving a school bus. That advice 
led her to start driving in 2014, and since she and her 
husband live in Pike, it was an easy decision to drive for 
Letchworth.
In August, when the position of School Bus Dispatcher was posted, Barb decided to 
apply. With over 30 years of experience in the business world and a true enjoyment 
of being part of the Letchworth family, it was the perfect opportunity. Barb is still driv-
ing when needed, ensuring that her passion for the job continues.
Barb’s advice to anyone considering a career in the transportation fi eld is simple: 
“Think about getting a CDL—you’ll never be without work.” She also shared a piece 
of wisdom that she holds close: “Some people drive school buses, others are School 
Bus Drivers.”

WELCOME OUR NEW 
MIDDLE SCHOOL 

COUNSELOR: 
ADELEINA RUFA

 We are excited to introduce our new 
Middle School Counselor, Adeleina Rufa, 
who will be joining our team to support 
students in their academic, social, and 
emotional development. Ms. Rufa hails 
from Massena, New York, and brings 
a wealth of experience and passion for 
helping students thrive.
Ms. Rufa attended St. John Fisher Univer-
sity for her undergraduate studies and 
went on to earn her graduate degree 
from the University of Rochester. For the 
past four years, she has worked in the 
Rochester City School District, gaining 
valuable experience that will help her 
make a positive impact at our school.
When she’s not counseling students, Ms. 
Rufa enjoys hiking, playing pickleball, 
and spending time outdoors. In fact, 
the outdoors is her favorite place to be! 
She also loves painting and working on 
jigsaw puzzles in her free time. And, of 
course, she cherishes time with her dog, 
Clover.
 Ms. Rufa’s decision to become a 
school counselor was deeply infl uenced 
by her own school counselor. She recalls 
how her counselor was a constant source 
of support throughout her school years, 
making a lasting impact on her and her 
community. It was this experience that 
inspired Ms. Rufa to pursue a career in 
which she could offer the same kind of 
guidance, care, and positive infl uence to 
students.

Good Day,
   I am excited to be here at Letchworth Central School! 
Thank you for having me. My name is Jay Ballard, and I 
am the Transportation Coordinator at Letchworth Central 
School District and PCS terminals. To help you get to know 
me and my background, here are a few details.
I am originally from Hume, NY, and graduated from Fill-
more Central School. My two siblings and I grew up on a 
dairy/horse farm there, where I was raised with a strong 
work ethic, for which I am grateful as an adult. As a farm 
kid, I developed a passion for mechanics and operating 
equipment, a skill that continued throughout high school 
under Mr. Mehlenbacher, as well as through 4-H and FFA programs.
   I enrolled in the Heavy Equipment Truck and Diesel Program at Alfred State College 
on the SUNY Wellsville Campus, where I graduated in 1992. I then worked in my fi eld 
of study from 1992 to 1998, at two different companies. My fi rst role was at Ashford 
Concrete in Springville, NY, where I worked as a fl eet mechanic, and later as a fabri-
cator, building new concrete trucks. In this role, I worked heavily with hydraulics and 
electrical systems, building trucks for purchasing companies.
   Afterward, I transitioned to Genesis Transportation, a local company in Silver 
Springs/Rock Glen, NY, where I worked as a fl eet mechanic/fabricator. Along the 
way, I acquired my CDL Class A license and drove Toter semi-trucks, transporting 
oversized loads all over the East Coast.
   On July 1, 1998, I was hired as the Transportation Supervisor at Hinsdale Central 
School in Cattaraugus County, where I worked until June 30, 2010. From July 1, 
2010, to June 30, 2016, I served as the Transportation Supervisor at Wellsville Cen-
tral School. Then, from July 1, 2016, to September 30, 2024, I was the Transportation 
Supervisor at Geneseo Central School, bringing me to 26 years of experience in this 
role at these regional schools. Over the years, I have gained valuable knowledge and 
experience and had the opportunity to earn certifi cations that have allowed me to test 
and train school bus drivers at any required level, as well as to train other trainers/
examiners.
In 2005, I was given the opportunity to work for CTS Inc., a company based in Chau-
tauqua County that provides school bus training and testing to BOCES and school 
districts across WNY. I continue to work for CTS in a limited capacity, serving them 
since 2005.
   I am blessed and grateful for this opportunity to be here at what I consider home, at 
LCS, doing what I love. I am looking forward to serving your families and communities 
well, as my family resides in the Perry School District within the Township of Castile. I 
am also blessed to work with a great transportation staff at both terminals. Thank you 
all for this exciting opportunity.

NEW STAFF IN THE TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT
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WINTER CHEERLEADING 2025
The Letchworth Competitive Cheerleaders had a busy winter sea-
son.  In addition to cheering on the Letchworth JV and Varsity bas-
ketball teams at all of their home games, they also participated at 
several competitions.  The Varsity team earned two 1st place wins 
and two 3rd place finishes.  Maddie was named as an LCAA All-
Star Cheerleader and Grace was selected to cheer at the LCAA 
Exceptional Senior Game which is at Letchworth on March 21. The 
JV team also competed at 3 competitions finishing 2nd at two and 
3rd at another. The JV team also earned the “Hit Zero” award at 
every competition, meaning that they had perfect routines each 
time they performed.  Coach Mistretta and Coach Graham would 
like to thank both teams for their effort and hard work throughout 
the season.   A special thank you goes out to our seniors Grace, 
Emilee, Shelby, Erin and Ariel for their dedication throughout their 
cheerleading careers at Letchworth.

Varsity Team - Coach: Mrs. Mistretta
Emilee Fuller	 Maddyn Miller 	 Shelby Hastriter      
Sophie Lavrincik	 Grace Mitchell   	 Shirley Pfeiffer
Erin Royce	 Samantha Warner	 Ariel VanName        
Juli Jordan	 Maddie Geising	 Haley Nelligan
Katrina Snyder

JV Team - Coach: Miss Graham 
Gianna Krobe	 Madison Saterlee		 Addison Ferron
Bella Wahr	 Madison Youngers	 Abbey Geising
Bella Miller	 Sophia Johnson

 
 

DECEMBER
5th Grade - Emily Hemming & Charlie Reed
6th Grade - Aleena Colon-Pleace & Canon Heeb
7th Grade - Joslynn Kowalski & Caleb Hurlburt
8th Grade - Laila Bradley & Brayden Zufall
9th Grade – Evan Sarkis & Alison Uveino
10th Grade – Autumn Mann & Bryce Roche
11th Grade – Mia Belkota & Caden Sumeriski
12th Grade -  Felicity Wantuch & Devon Wilson

JANUARY
5th Grade - Jozlyn Salamone & Fernando Avalos-Perez
6th Grade - Yasmin Nodarse & Caiden Ceresna
7th Grade - Rozalia Rippel & Harry VanValkenburg
8th Grade - Maya Bellamy & Levi Wilcox
9th Grade – Quynn Smith & Anderson Skidmore
10th Grade – Evelyn Raymond & Aiden Salzler
11th Grade – Mya Orban & Eric Burnett
12th Grade – Hayden Schroeder & Noah Brown

FEBRUARY
5th Grade – Paisley Rassau & Elijah Wahr
6th Grade – Bionca Rutherfored & Genadine Botha
7th Grade – Sophia Johnson & Dylan Dueppengiesser
8th Grade – Harper Bliss & Wesley Reed 
9th Grade – Kira Wantuch & Audrey Graham
10th Grade – Bianca Rodriguez & Marly McGrath
11th Grade – Kaylyn Bradley & Maci Weaver
12th Grade – Ava Conklin & Kiarra Gilbert

MARCH
5th Grade - Harper Blaszak, Aidan Smith & Jacob Prall
6th Grade - Carter Ceresna & Christian Bush
7th Grade - Kairi Pricer & Aiden Oatman
8th Grade - Lidia Yount & Annalynne Morsman 
9th Grade – Carter Hall & Natalie Abbott
10th Grade – Miranda Hoyt & Isabel Bacon
11th Grade – Sophie Lavrincik & Ella Belkota
12th Grade – Carly Jines & Alannah Roberts

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH

WINTER SPORTS LCAA ALL STARS:
Boys Basketball- Isaac Hansen
Competitive Cheerleading- Madelyn Geising
Girls Basketball- Sasha Bellamy, Charity Scott
Boys Swimming & Diving- Turner Bartholomew
Wrestling- Gunner Kemp, Justin Mann, Ayden Miller, Joe Scott, 
Derek Smith, Dylan Smith

WINTER SPORTS EXCEPTIONAL 
SENIORS:
Boys Basketball- Isaac Hansen, Adam Webster
Competitive Cheerleading- Grace Mitchell
Girls Basketball- Carly Jines



TRACK
    The Indoor Track team found success every week of their 3rd season this winter. With a combined team of 34 athletes, these students 
worked each week to throw, jump, and run new personal bests. The hard work and effort paid off at the RWTL Championships on January 
24th, with both teams returning to Letchworth with trophies. The ladies’ team placed 2nd amongst the D3 schools, with each girl contributing 
points toward the score, and the boys finished in 3rd after a night of intense competition. The season was complete for most after February 
break, with many participating and achieving their goals at the Sectional meet. Tristen Schwertfeger, Naomi Yount, and Miranda Hoyt placed 
well enough to earn one more chance to compete at the State Qualifier meet. Great season everyone!
    It was a very exciting season with athletes setting new team and Letchworth Indoor records at nearly every meet! Devon Wilson put 
himself on the board in the 1600 and 3200, while Tim 
Jordan surpassed last year’s records held by Noah Al-
meter in the Shot and Weight Throw events. All three 
relay records were also broke during the season. Noah 
Brown, Devon, Anthony Rose, and Connor Lathrop got 
on the board for the 4x400; Gage Slocum took the 
place of Connor Lathrop with the same team for the 
4x200; and Turner Bartholomew joined Gage, Devon, 
and Anthony for the 4x800 record.
    On the girls side, Miranda Hoyt now holds the 
Pole Vault record. Naomi Yount broke Trinity Scott’s 
shot put record from 2024 and finished the season at 
33’9”. Naomi and Miranda were joined by Abby Cum-
mins and Marly McGrath in setting the record for the 
4x800. The 4x200 record was broke at the Sectional 
meet by Maci Weaver, Mia Belkota, Maggie Almeter, 
and Naomi.
    Congratulations to our Seniors! We were fortunate 
to have the opportunity to honor them in collaboration 
with the Girls’ Basketball Senior Night. Best wishes to 
Devon Wilson, Gabe Sommer, Noah Brown, Maggie 
Almeter, Hayden Ayers, Anthony Rose, Tristen Schw-
ertfeger, and Connor Sheer in both the spring seasons 
and after graduation.
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LETCHWORTH STUDENTS 
ATTEND ALL-COUNTY MUSIC FESTIVALS 
	 Over the last few months, 46 Letchworth students had the opportunity to participate in 
the Genesee Valley School Music Association’s All-County music festivals! In December, 
students from 14 participating schools auditioned for a place in the All-County bands and 
choruses. Our students’ hard work and preparation paid off and they achieved remark-
able scores that earned them a place in these honors ensembles.
	 Warsaw hosted Festival I on January 24th and January 25th, featuring the High School 
Jazz Band, 5th and 6th Grade Band, and the Junior High Chorus. Festival II was hosted 
by Mt. Morris on January 31st and February 1st where the Senior High Chorus and Junior 
High Band performed. Lastly, Festival III on February 28th and March 1st  featured the 
Senior High Band and 5th and 6th Grade Chorus at Geneseo.
	 The first day of each festival, students from each school joined together for the first time 
in a 5-hour rehearsal with exceptional music directors. The very next day, the ensembles 
each put on a stunning performance after putting a final polish on their programs. These 
fantastic performances would not have been possible without the hard work and dedica-
tion of these students! We are so proud of what they were able to accomplish.

GVSMA All-County Sr. Band 
Gabriel Sommer, Mia Belkota, Evelyn Ray-
mond, and Madison Youngers

GVSMA All-County Jazz Band
Evelyn Raymond & Alexander 
Marquart

GVSMA All-County Sr. High Chorus
Left to Right: Seth Kopczynski, Turner 
Bartholomew, Jordyn Ellwood, Morgan 
Goodell, Elijah Volpe, Onalee Gates, Ev-
elyn Raymond, Madison Youngers, Bella 
Wahr  &  Shelby Hastreiter.

GVSMA All-County Jr. Band
Left to Right: Duncan Raymond, 
Alexander Marquart, Carter Hall, 
Dylan Coggiola, Jaxson McMurtry, 
MacKenzie St. Germaine, Braeden 
Marquart, Charlie Lundy. & Anthony 
Hermann 
 

GVSMA All-County Jr. Chorus
Left to Right:  Levi Newton, Kairi Pricer, Daniela Terry, 
Brandon Skora, Duncan Raymond,  Anthony Hermann, 
Anna Towsley, Rozalia Rippel, Makayla Mann, Harper 
Smith & Natalie Bartholomew

GVSMA All-County Elementary Band
Left to Right: Isaac Bonefede, Klaus Smith, Declan 
Stidfole, Karter Forrester, Noah Strobel, Cooper King, 
Amelia Mott, Ella Holderer, & Kayla Marshall

GVSMA All-County Elementary Chorus
Left to Right:   Lennox Roberts, Emily 
Hemming, Kayla Marshall, Carmela Terry, 
Callon Bonn, Sierra Bramer, Eva Huppe, 
Candice Youngers, and Charli Bartlett
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ATHLETICS NEWS
On Friday, February 14th Letchworth students welcomed Mr. Scott Fitch to our building for his presentation titled, “Pause Before You 
Post”. Mr. Fitch works for Jostens, is the varsity basketball coach at Fairport High School and was recently named the U16 Team USA 
Men’s Basketball Coach for the upcoming world championships. Mr. Fitch has spoken to thousands of students over the course of the last 
decade and really relates well with the students. His presentation was powerful in the way that he challenges students to think about how 
they use social media and the impacts it can have on themselves and others through his past experience with student-athletes. There was 
a lot of positive feedback from our student body following Mr. Fitch’s presentation. 

WRESTLING NEWS:
Congratulations to Joe Scott (124 lbs.), Derek Smith (145 lbs.) and 
Ayden Miller (190 lbs). on their Sectional Championship perfor-
mances at Wrestling Sectionals.
Congratulations to head coach Weston Weaver, assistant coach 
Jason Smith and assistant coach Chad Wittenrich on Coach of the 
Year.
The team also earned the Division II Sportsmanship Award for all 
of Section V.
Jim Kemp was also awarded the Dan Debadts Friends of Wrestling 
Memorial Award for continued service to the sport of Wrestling. 
Congratulations to Joe Scott and his win at State Qualifiers which 
secured him a trip to Albany for the NYS Wrestling Tournament. 

 

Joe Scott:  6th place NYS Wrestling Finalist
Jim Kemp:  Don DeBadts, Friend of Wrestling Award

Coaches:  Weston Weaver and Chad Wittenrich
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LETCHWORTH STUDENTS SHINE IN 
PRESTIGIOUS RIT ART EXHIBITION
Letchworth High School students Kaylyn Bradley and Kira Wantuch were recently honored 
for their artistic talents by being selected to showcase their work in the Rochester Institute of 
Technology’s START HERE High School/Middle School Art Exhibition. This prestigious annual 
event, held on Friday, January 17th, highlights exceptional student artwork from across the 
region, giving young artists the opportunity to share their creativity in a professional gallery 
setting.

Kaylyn and Kira’s inclusion in this exhibit is a testament to their hard work, artistic vision, and 
dedication to their craft. Their artwork stood out among numerous submissions, earning them 
a well-deserved place among some of the most promising young artists in the area.
We are incredibly proud of Kaylyn and Kira for representing Letchworth with their talent 
and passion. Their achievements serve as an inspiration to their peers and a reminder of 
the incredible creativity within our school community. Congratulations to both artists on this 
outstanding accomplishment!

DE-STRESS DECEMBER
SADD Club brought De-Stress Decem-
ber to the Letchworth Community dur-
ing the holiday season. Once each 
week in December, SADD Club had a 
table outside the cafeteria during 7th 
& 8th grade lunch. The table was filled 
with free materials to help students 
de-stress: fidgets, coloring books and 
colored pencils, stickers, snacks, and 
lists of de-stress ideas. These materials 
were also available to families at each 
of the winter concerts this year. With 
the support of Partners for Prevention, 
prizes were provided for a free draw-
ing. Three 7th and 8th graders and 3 
families enjoyed snacks, games, and 
school supplies this holiday season. 
SADD Club would like to thank Partners 
for Prevention, the LCS Music Depart-
ment, the maintenance staff for setting 
up our tables, and LCS students and 
their families for their support of De-
Stress December.

Club member, Layla Ikeler 
helping at  a lunchtime table   

GV BOCES COUNSELOR VISIT DAY

Dominic Coggiola – 
Auto Technology Program

Gage Schillaci – 
Auto Body Program

Lukas Hill – 
Auto Body Program

 Natalie Orcutt – 
Animal Science Program

FIND IT ALL AT WWW.LETCHWORTH.K12.NY.US
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FFA MEMBERS EXCEL AT DISTRICT LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT EVENTS
On January 24, 24 high school and middle school FFA members traveled to Warsaw to compete in the District FFA Leadership Devel-
opment Events (LDEs). LDEs are designed to help students build essential skills in leadership, communication, and teamwork while also 
preparing them for future careers in agriculture.
Our students competed in several categories, including Agricultural Issues, Senior Prepared Speaking, Junior Creed Speaking, Junior 
People in Agriculture, Senior People in Agriculture, Senior Extemporaneous Speaking, and Employment Skills. We were proud to have 
many first-year members step up to compete and gain valuable experience in these events.
In total, we took 23 students to the competition, and 18 have qualified for the substate competition, which will be held on March 15 
at Lyons Central School. Congratulations to all our participants for their hard work and dedication! We look forward to seeing their 
continued success at the next level.

FFA MEMBERS EMBRACE WINTER 
ADVENTURE AT CAMP OSWEGATCHIE
For 22 of our FFA members, winter wasn’t something to escape—
it was something to embrace! Our students recently attended the 
highly popular Winter Weekend at Camp Oswegatchie in Croghan, 
NY, where they braved the chilly weather and made unforgettable 
memories.
From trekking through the snow on snowshoes to simply playing 
and enjoying the winter wonderland, our members spent plenty of 
time outdoors, strengthening both their resilience and their friend-
ships. When we weren’t out in the snow, we warmed up by the fire, 
bonding over card games, board games, and great conversation.
This weekend wasn’t just about fun—it was about building connec-
tions, learning more about each other, and experiencing the great 
outdoors in a whole new way. Whether it was a friendly competi-
tion over a board game or a peaceful moment next to the fire, 
Winter Weekend at Oswegatchie was an experience to remember!
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